NOTE ON THE VISIT OF SHRI R. SRIDHARAN, IAS, 

PRINCIPAL SECRETARY, FOREST ECOLOGY AND ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT, GOVERNMENT OF KARNATAKA

Shri R. Sridharan, IAS, Principal Secretary, Forest Ecology and Environment Department, Government of Karnataka visited IFGTB on 30.3.2013. Dr. N. Krishnakumar, Director, IFGTB in his welcome, briefed the Principal Secretary about the collaborative ventures initiated recently between the Institute and Karnataka Forest Department (KFD). Dr. B. Gurudev Singh, Scientist G and Head, Genetics and Tree Breeding Division gave an overview of the ongoing activities in research and extension. Research areas identified for collaboration with KFD were also discussed.
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The Principal Secretary appreciated the concerted efforts of the staff of the Institute in providing plausible solutions to tree improvement and productivity through an understanding of genetics. Stating timber and pulpwood shortage as the major problems faced by the forest development corporation of Karnataka due to low productivity of plantations, he informed that today most of these requirements were met by procuring raw materials from outside. Expressing his happiness at the collaboration initiated between IFGTB and KFD, he stated that the two organizations should work together and use the potential available for mutual benefit of both groups.  Farm forestry and agroforestry are two major areas where the KFD and IFGTB need to pay more attention in their collaboration. He sought the assistance of IFGTB in providing a strong scientific basis to convince the farmers to go in for cultivation of tree crops and provide them the needed assurance in terms of the species growth, productivity and economic returns.
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The Principal Secretary evinced keen interest in the Tree Growers Mela and other extension related activities undertaken by IFGTB. He was of the opinion that such activities need to be taken up in Karnataka also, for which he sought the support of IFGTB. He also felt the need for institutionalizing such activities so that continuity remains. The Director, IFGTB while elaborating on the implementation of the outreach activities at IFGTB detailed on the tripartite arrangement between VVK, KVKs and the extension centres established in all the districts of the State. The Director, IFGTB suggested translation of literature available with IFGTB relevant to Karnataka for distribution, to which the Principal Secretary readily agreed to provide the required financial assistance. 
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The meeting ended with a presentation of memento and publications of IFGTB to the PCCF and a note of thanks by Shri R.S. Prasanth, Head, Forestry, Land Use and Climate Change Division.

The Principal Secretary visited different laboratories where he was briefed on the activities going on in areas of Biotechnology, phytochemistry etc.
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